## NORTH LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP

## **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS**

May 19, 2025

The regular meeting of the North Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 p.m. on May 19, 2025 by Chairman William Buckfelder in the Township Municipal Building. Others attending were Supervisors James Hartman and Michael Salvo, Solicitor Andrew Morrow, Assistant Manager Kristopher Troup, Chief Kevin Snyder, and Secretary/Treasurer Lisa Daubert. Eight (8) visitors were present.

Chairman Buckfelder called for questions or comments from the public on the agenda items for this meeting. None were received.

Minutes from the previous meeting, April 21, 2025 were approved as presented on motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo. All in favor.

The Treasurer's Report for period ending April 30, 2025 was accepted as presented on motion by Salvo, seconded by Hartman. All in favor.

The Police Report for April 2025 was accepted as presented. All in favor. Chief Kevin Snyder noted the Police Reports have been placed on the Township's website and a copy was placed in the Police Department's lobby for public viewing.

Assistant Manager Kristopher Troup reported the Planning Commission did not meet on May 19, 2025. No business was necessary.

Invoices were approved as presented on motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo. All in favor.

Resolution No. 05-19-2025 (Dedication of Service – Ronald E. Fouché) was adopted on motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo. All in favor.

On motion by Hartman, seconded by Salvo, the Supervisors made the following appointments. All in favor.

Planning Commission Michael Salvo Term Expires 12/31/2026
Sewer Authority Michael Salvo Term Expires 12/31/2029
Lab Co. ELT Board Monday & Braden Ladefinite Term

Leb. Co. EIT Board Mandy K. Braden Indefinite Term

Deborah Buckfelder, Township Representative – Palmyra Public Library Board noted the annual book sale will be held July 12 – 17, 2025. Also, the Dixon Foundation has donated \$9,000 to the Little Explorers Program.

Carol Ann Valerio, resident of Cambridge Court, was present to thank the Supervisors for having an understanding and helpful staff during an incident at her home. She wanted to commend John Dubbs and Wendie Duncan for their service. She also commended Pipe Services Corporation for their concern as a contractor.

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Secretary